
 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Committee Panel 
 
Programmes which have subject to annual monitoring audit and for which an 
approval visit is recommended 
 

Programme name BA (Honours) Social Work 

Education provider Ruskin College (validated by The Open University) 

Mode of delivery  FT (Full time) 

Assessment ref AM08485 

Date of decision 24 September 2019 
 

Panel: Stephen Wordsworth (Chair) Penny Joyce 
 Luke Jenkinson Sonya Lam 

 
 

Decision 
The Panel agreed with the Executive’s recommendation that the programme has 
been subject to an annual monitoring audit and that an approval visit is required 
to determine how the programme continues to meet the relevant education 
standards.  
 
Reasons  
The Panel agreed with the conclusion reached by the executive through the 
annual monitoring audit process that a visit is required to ensure the standards 
continue to be met. A visit provides the most effective opportunity for the 
education provider to demonstrate how all relevant education standards continue 
to be met.  This process will also provide the Executive with the evidence needed 
to make further recommendations to the Panel regarding the ongoing approval of 
the programme.  
 
The visit has been scheduled for October 2019.  

 
 
 
Signed: Stephen Wordsworth, Panel Chair
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Programme name BA (Honours) Social Work 

Education provider Ruskin College (validated by The Open University) 

Mode of delivery  PT (Part time) 

Assessment ref AM08486 

Date of decision 24 September 2019 
 

Panel: Stephen Wordsworth (Chair) Penny Joyce 
 Luke Jenkinson Sonya Lam 

 
 

Decision 
The Panel agreed with the Executive’s recommendation that the programme has 
been subject to an annual monitoring audit and that an approval visit is required 
to determine how the programme continues to meet the relevant education 
standards.  
 
Reasons  
The Panel agreed with the conclusion reached by the executive through the 
annual monitoring audit process that a visit is required to ensure the standards 
continue to be met. A visit provides the most effective opportunity for the 
education provider to demonstrate how all relevant education standards continue 
to be met.  This process will also provide the Executive with the evidence needed 
to make further recommendations to the Panel regarding the ongoing approval of 
the programme.  
 
The visit has been scheduled for October 2019.  

 
 
 
Signed: Stephen Wordsworth, Panel Chair
 


